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Newsletter #04 – Version 01/04/2022 

HAPPY NEW TENNIS YEAR 

“Make your resolution to actively engage to preserve and improve CH public tennis 

courts and facilities. Be more than just a player.” 

 

Welcome to the latest newsletter from chapelhilltennis.org. The newsletter is being sent 

to those who have signed up at the website and others who have been active in the 

tennis community discussions. 

1. The New Year 2022 begins with momentum from last year’s tennis court 

improvements and new opportunities in the horizon. 

.  

a. Cedar Falls and Hargraves courts will be completely renovated with 

money funded from a bond already passed. Because of tennis community 

feedback, six adults will be retained at CF. Our tennis voices do matter! 

Please fill out the short 14 question survey to show our support for CH 

tennis renovations by clicking the link at:  

Survey for Tennis Renovations Link 

  

b. Lots of small but noticeable changes at Ephesus have improved the court 

and made them more inviting and playable. A slanted backboard and court 

signs are on order. Investigation is on-going for a cost effective noise 

reducing screen between the PB and tennis courts.  

 

c. Plans are underway to resurface Ephesus courts in spring 2022. Courts 

will have new painted surface with cracks and low areas patched. The 

plan is to use a material Bamilex recommended by Americourt. The 

material has a weave like texture to help cover cracks as they return. P&R 

and tennis community recognize this is only a temporary solution until 

funding is acquired for a longer term solution. 

 

d. Depending on funding, improvements are being looked at for Oakwood. In 

order to guide this work, the tennis community will need to stay organized 

and provide input.  

 

https://chapelhilltennis.org/
https://www.townofchapelhill.org/government/departments-services/parks-and-recreation/planning-and-development/cedar-falls-park-tennis-courts-renovation-project
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2. Monthly update meetings with town officials, P&R staff, and tennis community 

were started last year.  

a. Meeting summary reports for past meetings are at: <here>. 

b. Complete list of ongoing tennis court maintenance items are at: <here>. 

 

3. Tennis community will meet this month to talk about goals and strategy for the 

year and how often to continue meetings with P&R. Seeking others to become 

engaged and help lead the group, define initiatives, and host meetings 

throughout the year. Please think about stepping up to keep the good work 

going! 

 

4. Who saw the Holiday Home page on chapelhilltennis.org? Lots of updates on 

website are happening weekly with information on lessons, player meetups, and 

ongoing activities. Please be sure to visit frequently and submit comments or any 

other relevant content of interest. 

 

 

Comments are always welcome and encouraged. If you have an opinion, make your 

voices heard by writing to Parks and Rec and share your viewpoints via the website. 

Feel free to contact admin@chapelhilltennis.org for more info. 

 

Let’s all serve, 

Friends of Chapel Hill Public Tennis 

 

Our Policy: We strive hard to provide accurate information and reject the spread of misinformation. Be 

aware that in some cases, the information presented may be editorial or the opinion of a contributor. We 

always welcome feedback and will make a good faith effort to correct inaccuracies. 
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